
 

 

1 February 2023 
 
Dear Parents and Caregivers 
 
We are delighted to advise that the Secretary for Education has removed the requirement for 
schools to remain closed until Tuesday 7 February.  Schools that were not affected by the 
flooding/slips can now open their doors for students on site. It is up to individual school to make 
their decisions based on their current circumstances. 
 
I have met with the Senior Leadership Team, and we feel that we can open the College safely for 
Years 7 - 13 Students on Thursday 2 February. 
 
We appreciate the patience with which you have responded this week and look forward to 
welcoming all our Year 7 – 13 students on site tomorrow. 
 
Procedure to follow on Day 3 – Thursday 2 February – Whole School 
 
All Heads of House (HOH) and Senior Leadership Team (SLT) members will be assisting students 
go to their designated places for the Powhiri as indicated below. At the start of the Haka Powhiri 
students go to the following designated venues  
  

Start of Day Directions 

All Year 7    All students to meet Mr Taylor on the playground outside 
Elizabeth MacFarlan Centre (leave bags at Elizabeth 
MacFarlan Centre)  

Existing Year 8  All existing students to sit in designated place in Gym 2 (leave 
bags at the Elizabeth MacFarlan Centre)  

New Year 8  All students to meet Mr Taylor on the playground outside 
Elizabeth MacFarlan Centre (leave bags at Elizabeth 
MacFarlane Centre)  

All Year 9   All students go to Gym 2 - Back wall. (Leave bags along back 
wall)  

Year 10  Sit in Gym 2 - Close to storage bays. (Keep bags with them)  

Year 11  Sit on bleachers in Gym 1 (Keep bags with them)  

Year 12   Sit in designated place in Gym 2 - Close to storage bays. (Keep 
bags with them)  

Year 13   Sit on steps in Gym 1 (Leave bags at Year 13 Common Room)  

All new students in 
Years 10, 11, 12 and 13  

Meet Deputy Principal Eric Wall in Gym 3. (Leave bags in Gym 
3)  

College Cafes Due to the College being closed this week for Thursday our 
Café’s will not be open, students are required to bring a packed 
lunch.  We will advise you on Thursday afternoon if a packed 
lunch will be required for Friday. 

Buses We have been informed that buses should be running tomorrow 
and will advise when we have received confirmation. 

Formal Uniform Please note that formal uniform is required to be worn on Friday 
3 February for individual and Tutor Group photos.  Times will be 
available via the OLE Notices by Thursday lunchtime. 

  



 

 

 
Timetable for Thursday 2 February 
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8:40am Gather for the Powhiri 

9:00 – 9.45 

Powhiri 

Full School Assembly with 
Principal 

 9.45 – 10.30 

 

 

Students to move to venues to 
be picked up by Tutor 
Teachers. Tutor Class 

10.30 - 10:50 Interval 

10:50 – 11.40 All students in Tutor groups for 
Tutor activities and messages 

11:40 – 12:30 Period 4 – All students go to 
subject classes. 

Seniors with gaps see HOH 

12.30 – 1.15 Lunch  

1.20 – 2.15 Period 5 - Seniors with gaps 
see HOH 

2.15 – 3.00 Period 6 - Seniors with gaps 
see HOH 

 3:00 – 3:15 All students return to Tutor 
Group Room 

 3:15pm Bus Lines or home 



 

 

 
 
 
 

 
  
 

EMC Playground 


